DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, AUGUST 12, 2013
Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President


Laura Resendez





Bob Pfister, Vice President


Leland Lyter





Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary

Jim Sanders



Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary
Joanne Blohm
I.  Call to Order
II.  Roll Call

Neil Allen is absent for personal reasons.
II.  Review, Approve Minutes

Tom moved, Shana seconded, motion carried to approve the July minutes.
IV.  Past Business
1.  White Elephant Sale – Laura Resendez

Everything is progressing satisfactorily.  Advertising and publicity has been taken care of.  There are some new volunteers this year.
2.  Editor Position for Community – Marybeth Blackinton


Marybeth explained the current status of finding a replacement editor for Susan Prince.  Susan has set up a Dropbox account that contains the job description, duties and operations.  That information will need to be evaluated in order to determine if the duties can be divided and spread among the Board members.  


Shana will be meeting with Susan and the Journalism instructor at Colfax High School to see if there is a way to set up having students involved with the process. 


We also need to think that there may be another format that may work for a similar publication and having items submitted by the Alta-Dutch Flat school.
3.  Status of County Grant – Tom McDonnell


Tom advised the County Board of Supervisors postponed approval of our grant application until September 10, 2013.  We really can’t proceed with any of the projects without their approval.
4.  Tree Removal/Insurance – Tom McDonnell


Tree removal will need to be performed by a contractor that is bonded and insured so we will have to decide on which bid from an insured tree remover


In a related issue, our insurance agent is investigating providing the Community Center with workmens compensation and disability insurance.
5.  July 4th Follow-up


A letter was sent to all property owners along both sides of Main Street from the Post Office to the community garden warning of the hazards and liability of water use during the parade.  We will send the same letter again a week or so before the parade in 2014.


Tom read a letter from an attendee who stated his wife was hit by a water balloon in a non-water zone but they were not upset; rather they praised the event and urged the Board not to prohibit water as that would change the whole character of the parade.

6.  Tennis Court Re-surfacing


Tom is researching what requirements would be necessary to re-surface the tennis courts.  Bob will also ask his sister, Ann, if she is aware of the requirements.  The question remains as to whether or not to replace the rubber mats that were recently removed and are stored in the basement.  Maintenance of the surface will certainly be easier if the mats are not replaced.

7.  Window Project

Tom prepared a summary and analysis of the bids we have received so far.  There has been a lot of information submitted.  It was decided that we need to proceed as soon as possible with the kitchen windows.  Tom will contact Russell Roark, Roark Construction, and Ron McKeown for estimates on replacing just the windows in the kitchen.


Marybeth proposed keeping and repairing the windows on the north side of the building visible from the street and replacing the windows on the south side of the building with new, vinyl-clad windows.

V.  New Business

1.  Halloween – Debbie McClatchy


Ms. McClatchy requested to coordinate the childrens’ Halloween party again this year.  She has been collecting prizes but will be out of town on October 31st.  Laura Glassco will be the co-coordinator and handle the party details while Debby is out of town.  They will handle decorations, advertising, volunteers.  She will need about $300 for food and prizes.  She is also looking for someone to set up the haunted house but will contact the 8th grade class to see if they would want to set it up and charge for admission.  Tom moved, Marybeth seconded, motion carried to authorize $300 for the Halloween party expenses.  
2.  Art Show – Dick Hough


Mr. Hough made a proposal to have an art show of his paintings for one week in November.  He had a previous show in 2006 which was very successful.   Mr. Hough paid the Community Center 25% of his earnings at that show.  He is proposing to pay 40% at the upcoming show.  Mr. Hough would take care of all advertising, set up and removal of items.  It was decided to hold the show from Saturday, November 16 – Saturday, November 23 in order to take advantage of the monthly community potluck.  Marybeth moved, Jim seconded, motion carried for the Center to allow Mr. Hough’s art show.


Tom also presented the idea of having Mr. Hough’s band, “Down Home”, play for the community at an outdoor concert at the Community Center.   A Friday night or Saturday night concert might draw a larger crowd and we’d need to have it within the next 6 weeks in order to take advantage of the good weather.  Spectators would bring their own seating, food and drinks.
3.  Back Stairs


Tom reminded the Board of the poor condition of the stairs on the back of the building.  They need to be brought up to code.  We will need to obtain estimates from licensed contractors.  Several names were suggested:  Steve Holmes, Doug Oliver, Russell Roark, Jim Formo.  Tom will contact them for estimates.
4.  Bat Problem 


The work that was started last year was never completed as the floor of the bellfry was found to be rotting and unsafe.  We will need to rebuild the floor and then we can put a screen up inside the slats on the bellfry to prevent the bats from getting in.  It was decided not to do anything until the cooler weather arrives and the bats migrate.

5.  Treasurer’s Report


Neil was not present but had prepared the report for the Board’s review.  


Marybeth will pay the $186 bill from Abe for hot dogs and hamburgers for the August 1st potluck.


Tom moved, Shana seconded, motion carried to approve the July Treasurer’s Report.

6.  Other Business


Joanne suggested we post notices around town, on the website and in the paper soliciting for licensed contractors to perform work on projects we frequently have at the Center.  Marybeth will prepare the notice and ask Susan to include something in the next edition of the paper.

The Board talked of the August potluck at the swimming pool and expressed it was successful and a very nice evening.  


Shana reminded every one that we need to establish a nominating committee for Board vacancies.  Joanne explained that the nominating committee needs to be comprised of three members of the community that are not currently on the Board.  Marybeth nominated Joanne Blohm, Shana suggested Toni Fonseca and Rochelle Baiocchi.  There are still a couple of At Large positions vacant.  The current Board members will consider before the September meeting if they want to remain.


Shana suggested that one or two of the local kids be incorporated as a part of the Board for a new perspective and outlook on projects.  It would help the kids with experience to put on a college resume.  Everyone was in agreement that we should investigate how to proceed with that idea.

VI.  Next Meeting

Monday, September 9, 2013

Submitted by:  Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary





